From: Josh Kenney <jmedia420@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, February 1, 2010 9:37 PM
To: secretary @CFTC.gov>

Subject: Regulation of Retail Forex

ATTN: RIN 3038-AC61

Dear Sir or Madam,

Please reconsider your proposted change to forex leverage. This would have the effect of increasing risk rather than reducing it. Margin controls are a better idea, not leverage controls. And if you still want some, please be reasonable. A negative tenfold change? That's an extreme change. I implore you to reconsider.

Thank you,